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Dear Parents, 

Our Year 5 and Year 6 children are continuing to have a wonderful time at PGL. All children have behaved impeccably 

so far and are having so much fun, just what they needed. I can’t wait to hear all the stories upon their return.  

My main reason for writing however, is to make you aware of a possible Covid19 positive case within the camp.  

Unfortunately, a member of staff has been notified of being a close contact of someone who has tested positive for 

Covid-19. 

As a precaution this member of staff has left PGL and returned home earlier today.  The member of staff in question 

has taken a LFT and tested negative, however, once at home they will undertake a PCR test and we will notify all 

close contacts in due course if this is a positive case. 

Just to reassure you, all ratios and staffing levels at PGL are safe and the children have the adequate number of staff 

and adults per group.  

It is also worth noting that the track and trace of this staff member would have occurred regardless of location. 

We have also had a notification of a possible additional case within the Year 5 Class Bubble, however at the time of 

infection this particular child is and remains absent from school.  I just wanted to keep you all aware of this ongoing 

situation and for you all to remain vigilant over the next few days. 

We will continue to monitor the situation and of course keep you updated on any developments.  

Kind Regards. 

Mr Willan  

 

Headteacher 

 

mailto:head@water.lancs.sch.uk
http://www.water.lancs.sch.uk/

